THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH



               
 
JANUARY 18, 2015


Dear Parish Family,
The Feast of the Baptism of Jesus marked the end on the Church’s liturgical season of Christmas.  Ordinary Time began last Monday, January 12, and will continue until February 17, the Tuesday before Ash Wednesday.  During Ordinary Time, we celebrate the fullness of the mystery of Christ.  The liturgical color is green. Green was traditionally considered the color of hope.

Today marks the beginning of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. The week concludes next Sunday, January 25.  

Thursday, January 22, is the 42nd anniversary of the Supreme Court decision Roe v Wade which legalized abortion throughout the United States.  In every diocese throughout the United States, this day is a Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children.  The Mass that evening will be the Mass “For Giving Thanks to God for the Gift of Human Life.”

Next Sunday, January 25, is our annual Little Flower Catholic School Open House from 11:30 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. I hope everyone, especially those with young children who are not in school yet or whose children attend others schools, takes this opportunity to see the great things going on at school You will find more information elsewhere in the bulletin.

Beginning this week, we are changing our weekday Liturgy schedule.  In recent years, but especially during the winter, our morning Communion Services have been very sparsely attended. In some cases, no one has attended.  Therefore, there will no longer be morning Communion Services.  Thanks to Charley Withem and Mike Kanney for providing those services so faithfully. However, on those days, when there is an 8:30 a.m. Mass or when there is no weekday Mass, there will continue to be a 5:30 p.m. Communion Service.  Please check the bulletin for the weekday Mass schedule.

Have a wonderful week.

fr. bob 
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We extend our condolences to John Sinclair on the death of his wife, Imogene Sinclair, who passed away on January 4 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated here on January 9.  Imogene was 90 years young and a very sweet lady.  Imogene’s granddaughter, Kimberly Hall, is also a parishioner here and we extend our sympathy to her as well.  Please keep all of Imogene’s family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  May God welcome Imogene into his eternal glory.

URGENT REQUEST

If you plan to volunteer in any capacity at this year’s summer festival, we need your help now!   In order to comply with State Gaming Commission requirements, we need to provide a complete list of volunteer information.   Please send your birth date, driver’s license number, and daytime phone number by email to tom@littleflowerparish.org.  Please title the e-mail Festival Worker Information.    If you submitted this information last year we still have it on file.  IF NOT, PLEASE SEND IT RIGHT AWAY SO WE CAN GET THE NECESSARY PAPERWORK FILED.  If you are not sure if you submitted it previously, please send now it so we can make sure you are on the list.  If you do not have email, you may write down the information and leave it at the parish office.   THANK YOU IN ADVANCE!
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On behalf of the Gabriel Project and the women and children we serve, we would like to extend a big THANK YOU to everyone who donated items for our Gifts for Baby Jesus.  We appreciate your kindness and generosity.  
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FOR THE WEEK OF January 19-25, 2015
19     January
Monday                 
           5:30 p.m.
Aunt Dorothy Latocki by Diane and Ron Sharp
20     January

Tuesday

           5:30 p.m.
Elizabeth and Anthony Mauer


21     January

Wednesday 
           5:30 p.m.      Harry Hosey by the Snow Family
22     January

Thursday  
           5:30 p.m.
Janet Chorpenning 
23      January

Friday 
           8:30 a.m.

Brian Hawkins by Jennifer Rave
           5:30 p.m.

Communion Service
24      January
Saturday 
           5:00 p.m.
Vigil of the Third Sunday of Ordinary Time


Mary Foor by Rita Foley
25      January
Sunday – Third Sunday of Ordinary Time
     8:30 a.m.
Joe Greeson by the Family
          10:30 a.m.
Imogene Sinclair by the Ladies Club 
            6:00 p.m. 
For the People
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 January 18 - 25, 2015
	DAY
	ROOM
	TIME
	GROUP

	Sunday
	New Parishioner Registration after all Masses

	
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	School
	9:30 a.m.
	Religious Ed

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Coffee and Donuts

	
	Church
	7:00 p.m.
	Youth Choir Practice

	
	Holy Family
	7:00 p.m.
	Men’s CRHP

	
	St. Patrick
	7:15 p.m.
	Women’s CRHP

	Monday
	Parish Office & School Closed

	
	St. Patrick
	7:00 p.m.
	Baptism Class

	Tuesday
	St. Therese
	9:30 a.m.
	Legion of Mary

	
	St. Therese
	3:30 p.m.
	8th Grade Study Group

	
	Scout Room
	6:00 p.m.
	Wolf/Bear Scouts

	
	St. Therese
	7:00 p.m.
	RCIA

	
	Church
	7:00 p.m.
	Choir

	
	Duffey Hall
	7:00 p.m.
	LF Neighborhood Association

	Wednesday
	St. Patrick
	9:30 a.m.
	Bible Study

	
	St. Therese
	3:30 p.m.
	8th Grade Study Group

	
	Scout Room
	6:00 p.m.
	Tiger Scouts

	
	St. Patrick
	7:00 p.m.
	Finance Council

	Thursday
	St. Patrick
	6:30 p.m.
	Adult Bible Study

	
	John 23rd
	7:00 p.m.
	Stewardship Commission

	
	St. Therese
	8:00 p.m.
	AA

	Friday
	Duffey Hall
	4:45 p.m.
	Market Day Pick-Up

	Saturday
	St. Therese
	7:00 a.m.
	Men’s Prayer Group

	
	Gym & Duffey Hall
	6:00 p.m.
	Little Flower Athletic Commission Reverse Raffle

	Sunday
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	School
	9:30 a.m.
	Religious Ed

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Coffee and Donuts

	
	Duffey Hall
	11:30 a.m. 
	Little Flower School Open House

	
	Gym
	1:00 p.m.
	Band Concert


The parish office will be closed on Monday, January 19, in recognition of Martin Luther King Day.  The parish center will be open in the evening for meetings and baptism class.
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SAVE THE DATE: The 8th grade class will once again host a “Senior Prom” for all our “young at heart” parishioners.  This year’s theme, “A Night Under the Stars,” will give you the perfect opportunity to forget about the cold weather for an evening, have a wonderful spaghetti dinner, and spend time getting to know some of our wonderful students, while dancing and playing bingo. The date is Saturday, February 7, following the 5 p.m. Mass.  Please call the Parish Center, 357-8352, or e-mail, pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Monday, February 5, if you plan on attending.  

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a nursing home in your thoughts and prayers. If you get the chance, please send them a card or note!  This week we especially want to remember      Emma Shaughnessy/Greenwood Meadows
1200 N State Road 135, Greenwood, IN 46142
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The next Baptism Preparation Class is Monday, January 19, at 7 p.m. in the Parish Center.  This class is required for parents who are requesting baptism for their child and have not previously attended a preparation class. Please call the parish center at 357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the next class will not take place until sometime in April.
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(grades 8 thru 12)

YOUTH CHOIR 

Sunday, January 18:         Practice in church from 7:00 p.m. until
 

         8:15 p.m.  New members are welcome! 

Sunday, January 25 and     Sing at 6 p.m. Mass.  Meet in church at 5pm.

Sunday, February 2

[image: image11.jpg]


Save the Date!

Little Flower’s Ladies Club First Annual Chili Supper

January 31 4 p.m.-7 p.m. in Duffey Hall

Dinners $6, Seniors $5, Kids $3

Chili, chili dogs, nachos with all the fixin's,

fruit, vegies, chips, drinks, desserts.

Order AWARD WINNING chili quarts for your Super Bowl Parties! Contact Susan Spilly-Lee with orders or questions susangsl@aol.com or 317-626-1454. Please come and support the Little Flower Ladies' Club.
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Candidates and team will meet next on Sunday February 8 in the Parish Center for Session 5.   The meeting will be from 7 p.m. until 9 p.m.  

Annual financial statements will be prepared and mailed no later than January 26. Contributions to the annual fund for the school will come separately. Statements for Christ our Hope United Catholic Appeal will be mailed by the Archdiocese. 
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The next issue of the parish newsletter, “The Little Flower Garden”, will be distributed in mid-February.  Any news or photos you have to share about Little Flower parishioners, ministries, and activities should be sent to the parish office (or dropped in the offering basket) by Thursday, January 22. You may also e-mail items to lfparishnews@yahoo.com or follow the link available on our website.
The Annual Recovery Mass – January 29, 2015

The Annual Recovery Mass sponsored by Substance Addiction Ministry of the Pro-Life and Family Life Office will be held Thursday, January 29, at St. Barnabas Church, 8300 Rahke Road, Indianapolis, IN 46217, at 7:00 p.m. Fr. Joseph Newton will be the celebrant. Refreshments will be served immediately following the service. For further information please contact Joni LeBeau atjlebeau@archindy.org.

 STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT,  AND TREASURE YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH

 Weekly Budget Goal


$              13,500.00

 Collection of January 3 and 4
      
$
  9,481.84
 Electronic Contributions 12/29-1/2

$
  9,952.67
 Collection of January 10 and 11

$                9,363.60                              
 Electronic Contributions 1/5 – 1/9

$
  1,856.00
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015  YTD Actual
$            381,863.85
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015 YTD Budget
$            378,000.00
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015 YTD

$             + 3,863.85   
Home Improvement Fund

   November Contributions

$  2,586.08
   December Contributions

$  2,580.58
   January Contributions
(month to date)
$  1,403.58
 

Steward of the Month
The following outstand volunteers are recognized as “Steward of the Month:”
Bo Leszcynski – Currently a senior at Scecina, Bo is one of our most active high school student volunteers. He is a faithful member of youth choir and serves on the confirmation team assisting those who are preparing for confirmation.

Melissa Egan – Melissa is a PTO member volunteer, most known for her annual coordination of Little Flower’s participation in the St. Patrick Day Parade. She also volunteers for Children’s Liturgy and the Green Thumb ministries. She and her husband Kevin are also a marriage preparation sponsor couple.

Thanks for all you do for Little Flower!
UNITED CATHOLIC APPEAL UPDATE as of 1/8/15
Parish Goal $39,250            Amount Pledged $36,406     % of Goal-93% 

Parish Households 936      # of pledges 177                     Parish Participation 19%

There are extra United Catholic Appeal Mailers at the Church doors. If you have not yet made a commitment, you may fill out and return in our collection or return it by the mail in the mailer provided. 


2015 Little Flower
Kindergarten-3rd Grade Girls & Boys Basketball Intramurals
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Registration will occur during the Little Flower Open House on Sunday, January 25, 2015 from 11:30 a.m.to 2:00 p.m. in the Cafeteria and on Saturday, January 31, 2015 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. in Little Flower Gym.  The Intramural Basketball League is for grades Kindergarten thru 3rd Grade (Boys and Girls) and will run from February 6 thru March 15, 2015.  The cost is $30.00 per child, due at time of registration.  Questions can be directed to Mike Battles at 538-3078 or mabattles@tcco.com.
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Second Annual Key Club Coat Drive
Cleaning closets? Not sure what to do with all your kids' outgrown coats, hats, gloves and scarves? Send them to school! The Scecina High School Key Club is holding its second annual coat drive. From now until Jan. 30, we're collecting gently used coats, hats, gloves and scarves, which we'll donate to Catholic Charities. Please drop off donations at Scecina Memorial High School. Questions? Please contact Key Club President Corinne Maue (crmaue@gmail.com) or advisors Larissa Biela (lbiela@scecina.org) or Alyssa Chase (alyssachaserebein@gmail.com).
Memorial Service for the Unborn

Sunday, January 25, 2015 2:30-3:30 p.m.

Indiana War Memorial Auditorium

Right to Life of Indianapolis invites you to stand up for Life at the Memorial Service for the Unborn! The service will include a keynote address by national pro-life leader Monica Migliorino Miller of Citizens for a Pro-Life Society, followed by the Annual Rose Ceremony commemorating the victims of 42 years of legal abortion. Please join us for this FREE event. After the service you are invited to a pro-life ministry fair and to participate in a prayerful walk to Monument Circle. For more information please call (317)-582-1526 or visit www.rtlindy.org.
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LITTLE FLOWER ATHLETIC COMMISSION [image: image5.jpg]



REVERSE RAFFLE
FOOD FUN AND FELLOWSHIP
SATURDAY, JANUARY 24TH  6PM – 11PM

****** $1,000 GRAND PRIZE ******
PLUS SILENT AUCTION AND RAFFLE TICKET ITEMS

TICKETS ARE $25.00 ea.
EARLY BIRD SPECIAL : BUY A TABLE (8 TICKETS) GET 1 MORE “TABLE TICKET” FREE
SPECIAL ENDS FRIDAY, JAN. 23RD @ 8PM

PRICE OF ADDMISSION INCLUDES RAFFLE ENTRY, DINNER AND DRINKS

**MUST BE 21 OR OLDER TO ATTEND**

***LITTLE FLOWER IS A SMOKE FREE CAMPUS***

SMOKING IS PROHIBITED
For Information or Tickets please contact Ann Sutton (annmsutton03@aol.com) or Scott Sidor (cambridge99@sbcglobal.net)
Permit #136347
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